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Gõday again!Itõs been a while between Newsletters and a lot has  

happened -thanks for your patience!We have been, and still are, very 

busy raising funds to see the Centre through to opening stage and the 

question on the tip of most tongues is òWhen will The Slim Dusty  

Centre open to the public?ó Whilst the Slim Dusty Foundation recently 

learnt that their application for funding under Regional Development 

Australia Round 2 was unsuccessful, the team continues to work toward 

securing the funds to complete the final stage, mainly being the  

interface road works, and the exhibition construction and installation. 

Once these elements are funded and commenced, the Slim Dusty  

Foundation will be in a position to advise an opening date of the Slim 

Dusty Centre. We would like to thank everyone for their ongoing  

interest and support. The donations we receive are invaluable and 

greatly appreciated and are coming from our supporters all over  

Australia. Read on to find out more about all the activities that have 

been happening at the Slim Dusty Centre since our last newsletter.  

Soon we will be inviting your support to become a  
òMate Of Slim Dustyó  

in our new membership musteréééééstay tuned! 

Donations gratefully accepted at www.slimdustycentre.com.au 



  
 
 
 
THIS ISSUE  
§ OFFICIAL 

HANDOVER 

CEREMONY 

 

§ WINDMILL  

 

§ GARDENS 

 

§ TAMWORTH  

 

§ SLIM DUSTY 

DAY 

 

§ DICK SMITH 

MATESHIP & 

YOUTH             

AWARDS  

 

§ COUNTRY  

 MUSIC  

 MEMORIES 

 WEEK 

 

§ THE NULLA  

COLLECTION  

 

§ TRUCKIES 

TRIBUTE  

 

Above: Our beaut Comet Windmill stands proudly at the 

front entrance of the Centre. With a 14ft wheel diameter 

on a 40ft high tower and a portrait shot of  Slim on the 

tail, it is a welcoming beacon for all to see from the  

Pacific Highway. A big thank you to Darren & Melissa 

Fitzgerald for this fantastic donation.  

Friday 18 th  November 2011 was a proud day for The Slim 

Dusty Foundation as it took yet another major step 

closer to the highly anticipated opening of The Slim 

Dusty Centre. The Hon. Simon Crean MP, Minister for 

Regional Australia, Regional Development and Local Gov-

ernment; Minister for the Arts, made a special trip to 

Slimõs hometown of Kempsey to officially handover the 

ceremonial key of the newly completed building to Slimõs 

wife and Foundation Chairperson Joy McKean OAM. The 

completion of the Slim Dusty Centre building was largely 

funded under the Australian Governmentõs Better  

Regions Program.   

Above: The ceremonial handover 

building key, handcrafted by 

Brian Irvine from Nulla cedar.  

Right: Joy McKean OAM and the 

Hon. Simon Crean MP 



EVERYTHINGõS COMING UP ROSES! 
Almost immediately the Slim Dusty Centre building was completed, our good friends 

and supporters from THE VALLEY GARDEN CENTRE hit the ground running to  

donate their time to establish and landscape the grounds. Starting with a blank  

canvas, they have transformed the landscape to sustain everything from Cycads, 

Grevillias, Kangaroo Paws and Fern Trees to The Slim Dusty Rose. If you would like 

to purchase a Slim Dusty Rose contact your local nursery, or in Kempsey, The  

Valley Garden Centre on 02 6562 8849 .  

For bare rooted despatch commencing June 2013 contact LANDSDALE ROSE 

GARDENS on 08 9302 1111  or landsdalerose@westnet.com.au  

 

 Landsdale Rose Gardens and TYRRELLS WINES teamed up at the Perth Garden 

Week recently to promote The Slim Dusty Rose in support of the Slim Dusty Centre. 

Among the silent auction items were Joy McKeanõs signed copy of her latest book 

òIõve Been There And Back Againó  and a Tyrrells  boxed set of Slim Dusty Gold  

Album Collection Shiraz and Semillon ñ both of which drew much attention. If you 

would like to purchase some of The Gold Album Collection wines, contact Tyrrells on 

1800 045 501 or at sales.orders@tyrrells.com.au  
Below: Students from Melville High Special Unit on a working bee with The Valley 

Garden Centre at the Slim Dusty Centre.  
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